WIU Council on General Education
2 December 2010 Meeting Minutes

Present:  Cynthia Struthers (chair), Esteban Araya, Ginny Boynton (secretary), John Hemingway, Douglas Huff, Andrea Hyde, John Miller, Feridun Tasdan.    
Ex-officio:  Candace McLaughlin.
Absent:  Diana Allen, Jongnam Choi, Patrick McGinty, Jess White (vice chair).  
Ex-officio:  Judi Dallinger, Russ Morgan.
Chairperson Cynthia Struthers called the last CGE meeting of the Fall semester to order at 3:30 p.m. in 207A Morgan Hall.  It was noted that Associate Provost Judi Dallinger and Associate CAS Dean Russ Morgan had to miss today’s CGE meeting because they were attending the CCPI meeting, which was meeting at the same time this month.
The Minutes from November 18 were moved for approval by John Miller and seconded by Esteban Araya.  They were unanimously approved.
Dr. Struthers noted that the date of the first meeting in the Spring would be announced later this semester.  She also clarified that the “CCPI Approvals” noted on the agenda were informational items only and were not intended as action items for CGE.

Faculty Senate Bylaws for Council on General Education
Chairperson Struthers led the Council in the completion of its discussion of the Senate Bylaws pertaining to CGE, and in particular, the order of the duties listed for CGE.
Several corrections were made to the draft, including replacing “WIU” in letter (i) with “Western’s” and making lowercase the inadvertently capitalized “T” in “the” in the middle of the second part of letter (d).

Dr. Araya then suggested the following order for the duties listed in the Bylaws:

(1) b;  (2) c;  (3) h;  (4) l;  (5) e;  (6) f;  (7) d, part one;  (8) d, part two;  (9) j;  (10) i;  (11) a;  

(12) k;  (13) n;  (14) m

Council members agreed that the proposed re-ordering made sense.  John Miller moved approval of the suggested re-ordering, and Douglas Huff and Andrea Hyde seconded the motion, which was approved unanimously.

The proposed revisions to the Bylaws are attached in a separate document entitled “Proposed CGE Bylaws Revisions, 2 December 2010.”
Assessment of General Education
The Council next undertook consideration of the materials on Gen Ed Assessment submitted electronically by Associate Provost Dallinger to Council members earlier that day.
John Miller pointed out that since CGE was not empowered to request or consider information on how departments were using their General Education assessment data, we should suggest amending the proposed memo from CGE to departments in order to add, at the beginning of the first sentence of the third paragraph, the phrase “The Provost’s Office requests that”.  
He also questioned whether departments’ faculty would have time to meet and consider data from the previous semester before the report was due early the following semester.  Several Council members also questioned the wisdom of encouraging departments to make programmatic changes based on one semester’s data.  It was suggested that perhaps once a year, several months after the previous year’s data had been reported to CGE and the Provost’s office, departments could be asked to submit a second report to the Provost’s office on any curricular changes contemplated or undertaken as a result of previous years’ General Education assessment results.

After a reminder from Dr. Struthers that she will forward the date of the Council’s next meeting later, but that CGE’s standing time to meet is every other Thursday at 3:30, the Council adjourned at 4:10 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Ginny Boynton, CGE Secretary
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